
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS AND ENVIRONMENT 
ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

NOTICE NO: 41/ 2025 AMENDED 

MULLET BAY ROAD FROM YORK STREET THROUGH TO FERRY ROAD 

LANE CLOSURE FOR ROAD PAVING PREPARATION WORK FOLLOWED BY PAVING 

WORKS 

MONDAY, MAY 12TH, 2025 THROUGH POSSIBLY FRIDAY, JULY 11TH, 2025 

The Ministry of Public Works and Environment wishes to inform the motoring public that the 

next large paving works will be redirected to St. Georges Parish, Mullet Bay from York Street 

through to Ferry Road. 

The paving works preparation work shall commence Monday, May 12th
, 2025. The mason team 

will be installing concrete collars around the existing manhole covers in preparation for the 

oncoming paving works to commence end of May through possibly Friday, July 11th
, 2025 and 

will require sequential lane closures. 

The working hours will be weekdays from 7:30 am through to 6:00 pm. 

The traffic controls will be under the direction of Ministry of Public Works and Environment 

representatives with traffic lights and stop-and-go signs. 

Since there is no detour route available, motorists are advised to travel safely past the 

roadway workers and to expect delays. 

The Ministry of Public Works and Environment encourages the full cooperation of the motoring 

public and apologises for any inconvenience that may result. 

If you have any questions regarding the paving works, please contact Tina Beer-Searle, the 

Ministry of Public Works and Environment Principal Highways Engineer, at 501-3044. 

Dated this q� of April 2025

By Order  
The Hon. Jache Adams, JP, MP 

Minister of Public Works and Environment 


